
Site Report – Perryville – February, 2025 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Ken Barbour, Head Teacher 

 

Photos & Description of Activities and Events 

 

 

 
The month of February was full of lots of fun activities.  Students participated in spirit week, a walk on the 
beach for Science: Kasie Luke joined in, and in our elementary classroom growing young minds is quite 
evident.  Perryville had a fulfilling February! 

Personnel Update 
Pre-Kinder:Audrey O’Domin, 20 years. 
k-5 aide: Kaylynn Hobson, 3 years 
K-5 teacher & SPED Student government advisor: Jean Barbour-1st year 
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6-12 Science, Math, Technology & Employability, Tech liaison: Eric Lancaster-1st year  
6-12 Head Teacher, ELA, Social Studies, Cultural Awareness, Cross country, Basketball: Ken Barbour, 1st year. 
Cook:  Mark Kosbruk
Janitor: Ralph Phillips 
Ken and Jean Barbour are not returning next year for family reasons. 
Eric Lancaster is not returning for personal reasons. 

Classroom Highlights 
The Elementary class finished the center pieces for the Valentine Dinner tables. They have studied some 
significant people in our history: Martin Luther King Jr,George Washington and Abraham Lincoln. They made 
a Valentine’s card and sent it to a 4th grade class in Atoka, Oklahoma.  The students finished their entries for 
the Migratory Bird Calendar Contest. The elementary students continue to work hard in math, reading, and 
writing.  SEcondary students are progressing in the standards and are getting ready for state testing.  
Secondary students are working to get ready to attend and participate in the SNAP meet in April. 

LSAC Activity 
- President. - Secretary. Angelina Phillips - member.  Donna Shangin - Dana Phillips Kennisha Shangin

Member.  We had our last meeting on Feb. 27th and the next meeting is scheduled for March 18th. 

Community Engagement  
The Student Government held a Valentine’s Dinner: the student government with the help of Ken and Jean 
Barbour served spaghetti, bread, salad, and Italian sodas for the community.  Student government made a 
little bit of profit and the community had a lot of smiles.  

Professional Development 
Teachers and staff have attended mandatory inservice and are going through the process to get ready for 
state testing. 

Pupil % Attendance K-12 
Perryville attendance was 83% for the month 

Student and Staff Safety 
We have addressed an issue with parking in no parking zones and for people to remove sharp tools from 
their atv’s when parked at the school. 

Other 
Five of our students participated in the district basketball tournament in Chignik Lake.  We won two of the 
three games played and had a lot of fun.  Ty Kosbruk and Analise Kosbruk were awarded All Tournament 
team honors. 
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